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Murray Park Friends




Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground

Notes of meeting held on 12th November 2009 – 7.00pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Written up by DRM 6th December 2009

Present: Sam Teague IBC, Dean Middleton, Patrick Kenlock, Paul Russell, Glen Thimblethorpe, Sarah Jarrold, Debbie Owen IBC, Cllr George Debman.

Apologies: Eddie Peters, Nigel Campbell IBC, Cllr Judy Terry, Karen Wellington
Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates

4. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome
Patrick Kenlock (Chair) welcomed everyone no introductions were made. 

2. Minutes of last meeting 

Agreed

3. Questionnaire & Results

Patrick K gave his thanks to everyone in getting 357 responses to date

PK explained in detail how the questionnaire answers would be collected on how people use the park. “Key words”

138 people to date use the park once a week or more.

Out of the 357 responses to date only 17 people did not use the park.

Walking came out top i.e. walking through the park, dog walking.

Meeting people 41 

Basket ball 81 

PK believed that some of the surveys where copied thus allowing block voting.

Improvements to the park out very high i.e. fencing, WC’s, shelter, water feature.

PK asked for some help in setting out a list of key words, and SJ to compile a list of places / organisations surveyed. 

Christmas fair is going to be held at Cliff Lane School so some surveys could be filled in. Footballers also need consulting.

It was agreed that the free text helped with what people want and have asked a question rather than leading the question.

Forward strategies ST explained that the cost of the fence around the play area would be in the region of £7.5k.  The whole process of making the vision reality should be approached in small sections, like stepping stones – one bit of funding enabling another application.

Some thought was given about what should be used in the play area, some suggestions where a climbing wall/rock, ST to obtain catalogues for children’s play areas.  

A number of people wanted to join the Friends.  SJ said that we should ask these people to come along ASAP.

A number of responses brought up the issue of dogs fouling in the park. Possible areas included: next to the wildlife area & the unused tennis courts.

A pilot scheme for dog’s mess was mooted, dispensary for bags at £1 for a key, IBC Enforcement Officer support for a bid to the SE Forum.

Footballers nets issues noted in GD newspaper column.

Seats and shelter under – under the trees. 

It was also suggested that a walkway, running and/or bike path could be installed around the perimeter of the park - it was agreed that this was a good idea.

A suggestion that the long grass area where the ASB issues take place is made into a small meadow which in turn could provide food for the declining bumble bee population.

Ideas for a future public meeting were discussed – possible in Spring.  

· Themed events, e.g. play area – Play Bus in the Summer?  

· An opportunity to have your say – electronic version of survey

· Open evening?

· Advertising in the paper Angle.com, radio Mark Murphy, Radio Suffolk

· PK ‘exhibition van’ in the park – repeat several times; would not matter what the weather was doing then

· Joint venture with other organisations – e.g. Fire Brigade, Police

4. AOB and date of next meeting
· Use face-book to promote the park, (800x600) digital photos needed (before and after views etc – for links to Anglia in Bloom initiative); GT offered to do face-book page
· We are already starting the feasibility study process – however there will be needs that have financial implications e.g. Building Design
· ST offered to carry out an artist impression for the general public to see and have an idea of what it would look like on the park.
· Simon Harper has made contact with the tennis foundation and they have money so it may be possible to obtain funding from them, ST to be in touch

· ST to send PK contact details for new County Cllr.

· Next meetings: 

Requested dates in the future (only able to book for each 3 months, and booking forms sent out towards the end of each quarter): 

10th December 2009 

7th January 2010

11th February 2010

11th March 2010.

